
 

 

 

 

         

 

Dear Praying Partners,           06.07.2024 

         

We hope this letter finds you well and enjoying God’s abundant blessings. 

Mata Bonita 

We are excited to share an update on the ministry in Mata Bonita. Despite several storms in May that 

impacted our services, our commitment remains strong. Our services, held in an open field, were interrupted twice 

due to heavy rains. Nonetheless, we continue to gather, though some are hesitant to attend in unfavorable weather. 

We are actively seeking a suitable indoor space to hold our services. Please join us in prayer for Mata Bonita and 

its people, as we aim to reach as many as possible with the message of Christ. We trust that the Lord will continue 

to open doors for this ministry. 

Mother’s Day Event 

Our Mother’s Day event was a tremendous success with a fantastic turnout. 

We welcomed four new mothers, including two from Mata Bonita, and saw a father 

join his family in church for the first time. In total, we had nine first-time visitors and 

fifteen returning visitors. The church’s children performed their very first special, 

and they did an incredible job! The Word of God was preached, and we are excited 

about those who attended, praying that the Lord works in their hearts for salvation. 

Youth Conference 

On May 30, our teens attended a conference titled “A Prudent Young Person.” It 

was a blessing to see how the preaching aligned with the issues we have been addressing 

with our youth. More importantly, it was encouraging to see them respond positively to 

the messages and commit to following Biblical principles. After the conference, despite 

a three-hour journey back to Nagua, our teens eagerly requested to go straight to church 

for our midweek service (and took care of arranging everything there). Their dedication 

and enthusiasm is truly encouraging. I am blessed to lead these young people and pray 

that the Lord continues to work in their lives, shaping them more into His image. 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support.  

In Christ,  
 

Jeffri & Pamela Polanco 
 

 

 


